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Dear Sir or Madam:

The National Grain Trade Council submits these comments on the proposed rulemaking regard-
ing agricultural trade options. The Commission on August 31, 1999, asked for public comments
on its proposal to streamline its regulations for the pilot program

The Council is a trade association whose voting members are grain exchanges, boards of trade,
and national grain marketing organizations. The Council's associate members are grain compa-
nies and related businesses. The Council's mix of membership provides it with a unique per-
spective on futures trading issues.

The Council compliments the Commission on many of the changes contained in the proposed
rule that will make the agriculturai trade options program more workable. There are some areas
where we feel further attention is needed. Our views are as follows.

1. Cash settlement and offset. We support the Commission's proposed changes. We believe
the pilot program should, as the Commission has proposed, permit cash settlement and
offset or cancellation of agricultural trade options by removing the requirement that op-
tions, if exercised, must result in physical delivery. This change will provide users with
important flexibility.

2. Registrerion and record keeping requiremenis. We welcome the changes the Commission
has proposed. Some Council members are concerned with the registration requirements
and believe the act of registration makes the parties subject to CFTC reparations on these
contracts. With regard to record keeping, it appears to us that although these require-
ments have been streamlined that the rules would still be onerous. Some believe those
record keeping requirements are more stringent than required of a futures commission
merchant in dealing with the retail public. The Council supports further streamlining of
the registration and record keeping requirements.
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3. Producers writing a cover call option. We recommend changing the proposal to allow
producers to write a covered call option. We believe the prohibition is an unnecessary re-
striction and could reduce ke profit potential for an agricultural business and limit the
potential for managing commodity price risk. Writing a covered call could be a method
for a producer to enhance his income -- it could be a natural and manageable position for
a producer. These tools, while they do not provide a firm price for the commodity in-
volved, do provide a mechanism for a feeder who wants to buy inputs at a lower value to
use this tool to place a “bid” on those inputs which will be bought in the event that prices
for those inputs move lower. Conversely, a producer can offer to sell production above
existing market prices at which they should be able to be profitable.

4, Exemption level, The Commission is proposing to maintain the $10 million exemption
level contained in the original rules. Under this provision, transaction are exempt where
each party to the option has a net worth of not less than $10 million from complying with
all the specific conditions for trading agricultural trade options. We recommend the
Commission reconsider this view and reduce the exemption level.

In closing, we compliment the Commission for taking a fresh look at the regulations for the agri-
cultural trade options pilot program. We support the direction the Commission has taken in the
proposed rules, but believe there are additional areas where change is needed.

Respectiuily,
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Robert R. Petersen
President



